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Dear Parents and Carers 

 

As we approach half-term we are saying good bye today to Miss Brown and her girls!  

I would like to say an enormous thank you to Miss Brown, who has been a valuable member 

of staff for over three years. She has touched many hearts with her caring, supportive 

and hard-working approach to all her roles in school. We would like to wish her, Erin and 

Orla, lots of happiness as they begin a new chapter, living by the sea! We will miss them all! 

Thank you for everything, Steph!  

 

We would like to end this half-term with a ‘Spooky Fun Day’ next Friday to raise money for 

the PTA. I am so grateful to the PTA for their continuous creativity with fundraising. A 

decision has been made to focus on updating and supporting ICT development in school. Many 

of our desktop computers are now out of warranty and we have 33 computers to replace 

over the next two years. Please give generously if you can, it really does make a difference to the children’s 

learning, we are so proud of our computing suite which is an amazing resource! 

Happy weekend! Best wishes, Katie Gane 

 

European Day of Languages 

Priors Field has celebrated the European Day of Languages today. This day is celebrated annually across the 

Europe. 2021 is a special year because we celebrate 20 years of linguistic and cultural diversity. After the 

challenges of the past eighteen months, we have finally been able to organise a whole school event together. 

Each classroom was a different country; Spain, Italy, Poland, France, Germany and Sweden. The children 

moved from one classroom to another, diving into different cultures, traditions, learning a few phrases, 

colours and numbers to 10 in a new language as well as sign language too. All the children enjoyed the day. 

Mrs Cain. 

 

Year 1 Toys and Games Workshop 

Year 1 enjoyed a Toys and Games workshop to support their history learning on Monday. They had chance to 

play with and be detectives with a whole range of modern and old toys inside and outside the classroom. They 

had to think about what the toys were made of, how they move and whether it was a toy from the past or a 

toy now. They really enjoyed the session! Here are some of their comments when asked about the 

afternoon... 

Emily "Fun!" 

Hugo "Fantastic" 

Isobel "I liked it when you got to play 

with the toys" 

Rex "I liked playing with Mr Jolly Man"   

 

 

 

School Meals 

If your child/ren would like school meals next half term please pay £79.90 (34 meals at £2.35 per day) on or 

before Tuesday 2nd November 2021, to sort code 30 94 93 account number 66543860 and use your child’s 

name and SM (for School Meals) as the reference.  If you are due any credits from this half term a note has 

been given to your child to bring home. 



 

Rainbow Club 

Please note that the booking system for Autumn 2 term at Rainbow Club went live on Tuesday 12th October. 

Bookings can be made by clicking on the following link: 

https://priorsfield.onsidelive.co.uk/ 

Our clubs are getting very full so please be sure to make your booking as soon as possible when the system 

goes live. 

We are pleased to announce that the following new clubs have been added to the Rainbow Club timetable: 

Running Club - Monday session 1 - KS2 

Homework Club in the ICT Suite - Wednesday session 1 - KS2 

Karaoke Night - Wednesday session 2 

 

An e-mail was sent out last week with further information and an updated timetable. If you have not 

received the e-mail or require additional information, please e-mail rainbows@welearn365.com 

 

International School Award 

We are thrilled to announce that Priors Field has been granted the 

British Council International School Award Accreditation. The official 

award ceremony will be held 18th November.  

The article has been released online 

https://www.warwickshireworld.com/news/people/kenilworth-primary-

school-wins-prestigious-national-award-for-bringing-the-world-into-

the-classroom-3417504 and will be published next Friday.  

 

The Walk  

There will be an opportunity to meet a little Amal, 3.5 metre puppet of a nine-year-old refugee girl, who is 

walking from Syria-Turkey border through 65 cities, 8000 km to Manchester. Little Amal represents tens of 

thousands of children who, just like her, have fled war and persecution and urgently need our support to get 

an education and rebuild their lives. She is in Paris, France now and will be arriving to the UK soon. She will 

walk through London, Oxford, Coventry and finish her journey in Manchester.  

There will be two events happening in Coventry on Wednesday 27th October.  

Tickets are free. Here is a link to the events if anyone is interested  

https://www.walkwithamal.org/events/through-coventry/ 

https://www.walkwithamal.org/events/the-memory-of-places/ 

 

Virtual Book Fair 

The Priors Field virtual book fair is back again after huge success 

during the Spring term! Over the next few weeks Priors Field will 

be hosting a virtual book fair working alongside our local bookshop 

Kenilworth Books. This exciting opportunity is a great chance to 

get some amazing reads at discounted prices! Kenilworth Books has 

curated a list of books especially for Priors Field and for each year 

group with some books selected based on next half term’s topics. 

Look out for an email today with the list of books.  

 

For every order placed we will receive 10% of the total value to purchase new books for our class libraries.  

 

This virtual book fair will only be for a short period of time as all orders will need to be placed by Thursday 

4th November. I know this is a quick turnaround when there are so many amazing books to choose from! 

Orders will be delivered to classrooms during week beginning 8th November.    

 

 

 

https://priorsfield.onsidelive.co.uk/
https://www.warwickshireworld.com/news/people/kenilworth-primary-school-wins-prestigious-national-award-for-bringing-the-world-into-the-classroom-3417504
https://www.warwickshireworld.com/news/people/kenilworth-primary-school-wins-prestigious-national-award-for-bringing-the-world-into-the-classroom-3417504
https://www.warwickshireworld.com/news/people/kenilworth-primary-school-wins-prestigious-national-award-for-bringing-the-world-into-the-classroom-3417504
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PRIORS FIELD PTA NEWS 

 

The Matchbox Challenge 

This term we are trying to raise money to fund fifteen, much needed, new desktops for 

the ICT suite.  In your child’s school bag today, you will find a “Matchbox Challenge 

Pack”.  This includes an empty match box, a how to sheet, a contents list form and a 

sponsorship form. 

The aim of this challenge is to try to fit as many items as possible inside the matchbox (following the rules). 

The filled boxes and sponsorship forms/money should be handed to the school office by Friday 5th November 

for judging.  Prizes will be awarded for the greatest number of different items in a box and the most 

sponsorship money gained. 

 

 

🎃 On 22nd October celebrate our PTA Spooky Fun Day! 🎃  

 

Come to school in your spookiest costume or favourite dress-up, channel your inner pumpkin or wear the 

brightest things in your wardrobe. (Please no masks or makeup) 

It’s going to be wizard!  

We ask for a voluntary donation of £1 to the PTA’s school ICT fund if you can and help us gain much needed 

new equipment! 

Friday Dance Club members will be performing their Spooky Dance in our assembly. 

 

PTA Whole School Portrait Tea Towels – last chance!! 

Tea towels can be pre-ordered online for £5 each or three for £13.50 until Wednesday 20th October at: 

www.priorsfieldpta.co.uk  

All pre-orders will be delivered in your child’s school bag by Friday 10th December. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Best wishes 

The PTA committee 

 

Week beginning 18th October: 

 

Monday  Swimming for Years 3, 4 & 5 during the afternoon 

Tuesday Years 4 & 5 will be having an Art Day – messy clothes please 

4 – 7pm Parent Consultations 

Wednesday 9.30 – 11.30am Open Morning for parents of children due to start school in September 2022 

Thursday 9.30 – 11.30am Open Morning for parents of children due to start school in September 2022 

Year 4 will be visiting Kenilworth Castle during the morning 

4 – 7pm Parent Consultations 

Friday PTA Spooky Fun Day (see note above from the PTA) 

 

Other letters being sent home today: 

 

Whole School:   PTA Matchbox Challenge 

   Request for Cookery Donations 

   

Reception children took home letters on Monday regarding Vision Screening at school.  Please note you 

should complete and return the form if your child DOES NOT require a vision test. 

 

 

 

http://www.priorsfieldpta.co.uk/


 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Heritage England Warwickshire, Half Term activities 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fheritage.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Fwhats%2Fholiday-family-activities&data=04%7C01%7Crowanfisher%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7Cccf03874db03422859d708d987164c46%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C637689352094586907%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=8VDIudp05NniVFXl9McGZoaZm4y5PpUVtl2ODC13UU4%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


